MINUTES OF BUSBRIDGE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 30th SEPTEMBER  2021 AT 6:30PM

www.busbridgeparishcouncil.org.uk
The meeting opened at 6:30 PM

Present:
Dr Alison Martin, Chairman

Mr Clive Bond, Vice Chairman

Ms Hilary Westwood

Ms Rachel Taylor

Mr Richard Seaborne (Waverley Borough Council)

Mr Ilarion Gad, Parish Clerk
Ms Magie Gad, Assistant Clerk
1. Public Debate
No members of the public attended
2. Apologies for absence
Mr Williams.
3. Minutes of the Council Meeting held on 22 July 2021, have been agreed and signed by the Chairman.
4. Disclosure of pecuniary and personal interests in any agenda item.
None
5. Discuss the council’s response to the rural Broadband consultation

The clerk to follow up with NALC on what will happen next.
6. National resilience strategy – policy consultations 
Clerk to follow up with NALC on results
7. Surrey Transport Plan 2022-2032 Consultation
Clerk to send feedback on:

a) explanation of terminology for public audience. 

b) Cyclists in the last picture were without helmets.
8. Planning Applications

The council has formally approved the parish council’s comments on the following planning applications which already have been submitted to WBC.
a) WA/2021/01574 WOODSIDE

b) NMA/2021/01771 7 ROWAN DRIV

c) WA/2021/01730 GREEN OAKS

d) WA/2021/01739 7 BAY CLOSE

e) WA/2021/01811 THE COTTAGE

f) WA/2021/01876 CROWTS

g) WA/2021/01877 CROWTS
h) WA/2021/02101 JUNIPER HILL
9. Councillors’ reports

Dr Martin: Website, Milford Hospital

Dr Martin pointed out that dates for policies on website need to be corrected.

Dr Martin has represented BPC at Royal Surrey Foundation Trust annual members’ meeting and reported to the council that its been mentioned that 5 million pounds have been budgeted for an installation of an MRI at Milford Hospital.

Ms Westwood: Cheshire Home/ Joint Burial Committee

Ms Westwood spoke to the deputy manager at Cheshire Home and reported back that they are not accepting volunteers at the moment due to covid restrictions and they have not opened the charity shop to protect the residents. Only a gardener is allowed to look after the outdoor space for the time being.
Mrs Westwood and Mr Bond attended the last JBC committee meeting. They mentioned that residents of BPC should be made aware of how to benefit from the JBC. Mrs Westwood will draft a paragraph with a link to add on BPC webpage.
Mr Bond: Leithfield Park 

Mr Bond has updated the council on the building of Twister at Leithfield Park. Also, more progress has been made on installing a defibrillator at Leithfield Park.
Ms Taylor: Winkworth Arboretum / Footpaths

Winkworth Arboretum have appointed Ellie Nicklin as a Senior Programming & Partnerships Officer.  No further news on the implementation of the planning consent.   
10. Finance report

Clerk reported to the council the issues around producing the finance reports. The Clerk is awaiting training on the new software which has been delayed due to trainer being not available. The clerk will follow up with the trainer to resolve the situation.
The following payments have been approved:
Chq 510 dated 14/9/21 assistant clerk’s sal Jun 21 £190.67

Chq 511 dated 14/9/21 assistant clerk’s sal Jul 21 £190.67

Chq 512 dated 14/9/21 assistant clerk’s sal Aug 21 £190.67

Chq 513 dated 14/9/21 assistant clerk’s sal Sep 21 £190.67

Chq 514 dated 14/9/21 clerk’s sal Jul 21 £280.80
Chq 514 dated 14/9/21 clerk’s sal Aug 21 £280.80
Chq 514 dated 30/9/21 clerk’s sal Sep+ exp for Jul, Aug and Sep 21 £371.10

Vouchers and bank statements will be available for inspection.
11. Date of next meeting.
11 November at 6:00PM

Meeting closed at 7:38pm

